The At-Large Advisory Committee (ALAC) requests that the “Outside Evaluator Report on Strategic Plan Comments” be revised to accurately reflect the ALAC’s comments on the Draft Strategic Plan.

Especially, the statement submitted by some ALAC members never questioned whether “the ALAC was necessary in the ICANN policy process,” but reinforced the importance of an adequately funded and supported At-Large participation and advocacy effort in ICANN. The report should rather include the key point made in the statement:  “We believe that ICANN needs a strong and direct participation by a conspicuous number of active Internet users, as well as broader interaction with the global Internet users community. We believe this to be the only viable way to ensure that the resources that ICANN is tasked to manage will not be captured by the specific interests of any country, company or constituency….”

The ALAC appreciates the opportunity to make these clarifications and the opportunity to provide ALAC input on ICANN’s strategic and operational plans.

